
Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 4 February 2020

Cllr Collecott, Vice-Chair, opened the meeting at 7:00pm
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1.1
Attendance 
Present:
Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Cara Graham, George King, Jane Murray, John Murray

District Cllrs Andree Gee, Edward Back

County Cllr James Reeder

3 parishioners
Apologies Received:
Parish Cllr David Jefferson

County & District Cllr Keith Robinson
2
Declarations of Interest
Cllrs Jane Murray and Peter Collecott declared an interest as a member of Oulton Community Council.

3
Election of New Chairman
Election of new chairman was postponed until March meeting.

4
Open Forum
4.1
Zebra crossing – one flashing beacon not working. Cllr Reeder will report this. 

4.2
Concrete bollards nearby also need re-painting black/yellow. Cllr Reeder will report this.

4.3
Speeding in Oulton was raised again. Cllrs King will be charging and moving the SID sign soon.

4.4
Parishioners raised a case for beautifying Oulton. Cllr Collecott to discuss for Lowestoft in Bloom.

4.5
2 parishioners complained about management of the Bowls Club.  Oulton Community Centre committee are responsible for such issues.

5
Minutes of Last Meeting
Council agreed that the Minutes of the last meeting held on 7 January 2019 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED

6
Clerk’s Report
6.1
The Clerk formally terminated her employment on 31 January 2020.  Council voted to pay Mrs Ward for a further month in order for her to hand over all affairs to the new clerk.
APPROVED
6.2
At the extraordinary meeting of the Council on 29 January 2020 to discuss appointment of a new clerk, the Chair, Cllr Len Jacklin, resigned from the Council with immediate effect.  Minutes of that meeting were circulated to councillors immediately.

6.3
Cllr John Grist has resigned from the Council due to ill health.

7
Matters Arising
None.
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8
Clerk’s Finance Report
8.1
Barclays Bank needs a new mandate request because of resignation of the existing three signatories for cheques.  Cllrs Peter Collecott, Cara Graham, and Jane Murray have already signed forms.

8.2
Further donations, as follows, have been received for the new defibrillators:


Cllrs Gee (£250), Back (£250) and Reeder (£750) have committed to providing additional funding for a second defibrillator.  Cllr Jane Murray to take forward.  One defibrillator has been ordered for outside of the porch of the Community Centre; to be checked regularly by the caretaker after installation.

8.3
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	Clerk’s January Salary & Back Pay
	4.2.20
	Cheque No 100978
	£357.10
	S137

	SALC Councillor Training (J Murray)
	4.2.20
	Cheque No 100981
	£132.00
	S137

	Clerk’s Expenses
	4.2.20
	Cheque No 100980
	£319.86
	S137

	Heart 2 Heart Defibrillator
	4.2.20
	Cheque No 100982
	£1500.00
	S137

	Clerk’s January PAYE
	4.2.20
	Cheque No 100979
	£89.20
	S137


APPROVED 
8.4
Clerk’s December 2019 Finance Report was re-presented for approval as agreed at the December 2019 meeting.

8.5
Quarterly accounts for the period 1 October to December 2019 were presented for approval and signing off.

8.6
Amount of £750 towards defibrillator from SCC Cllr Robinson was received in the bank account.

8.7
Donation of £40 was received from Carpet Bowls (OCC) towards a defibrillator and banked.

8.8
One defibrillator has been ordered – notes of a meeting on 20 January 2020 with Jayne Biggs of Heart 2 Heart have already been circulated to councillors.

8.9
The Precept Request of £25000 approved at the January 2020 meeting was completed and sent to ESC before the deadline.

8.10
Forms for defibrillator funding have been printed for ESC councillors to complete.

8.11
OPC has been invoiced £65.00 by the Bugle magazine for the clerk’s vacancy advertisement.  The Bugle no longer accepts payment by cheque.

8.12
The retiring clerk presented notes formally approved at the OPC meeting in December 2019 relating to her pay for 2019-20, with updated notes on back pay from 1 April 2019 to 31 January 2020.
9
Reports
9.1
Cllr Graham advised Cllr Reeder that the grit bins have still not been re-filled by Suffolk Highways.

9.2
Cllr Back: New dog waste bin on Fisher Row – Norse charge a £50 fitting fee; the emptying cost is £1; a medium size 50 litre, green colour costs £205.00+VAT.  Purchase approved – Cllr Back to notify Norse of OPC’s request. The state of road adjacent to the church is deplorable as advised by a parishioner – Cllr Reeder will investigate.

9.3
Cllr Gee: From previous minutes, the overhanging tree has been trimmed by Norse.  The new flood defence scheme for Lowestoft has been approved by East Suffolk Council.

9.4
Cllr Reeder advised generally that: 89% of Suffolk nursing homes are rated outstanding or good; consultation for the Ipswich northern relief road options has to be ratified, but its case is dependent on construction of 15,000 extra houses; new permit scheme proposed for roadworks by utilities; civil parking now to commence on 6 April 2020; Secretary of State for Transport has not yet approved the business case for Lowestoft’s third crossing.
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10
Planning
DC/20/0152/FUL: 7 Howley Gardens

DC/20/0084/FUL: 12 The Trossachs

Both applications will be referred back to ESC for judgement due to the retirement of OPC’s Planning Officer and Parish Clerk.
11
Neighbourhood Plan
Stuart Everett cannot assist OPC due to ill health.  Current funds are to be ring-fenced because of lack of personnel on the Council currently to pursue the Neighbourhood Plan.

12
To receive a report on SALC
Cllr John Murray to consider a motion to submit to NALC, together with Bungay Council, regarding the relative lack of ability of small parish councils to deal with planning applications from large housing developers.

13
To receive a report on Councillor Training
13.1
Cllr John Murray attended the SALC Councillor Course.  His written report has been circulated for consideration and discussion next month.
14
To receive a report on Oulton Asset Tour with Norse
14.1
An assets tour of green spaces and playgrounds with Richard Hackney, Mark Ross and Simon Walker of Norse was conducted on 21 January. It was generally agreed to be a valuable exercise.  A written report has been circulated to councillors for information.

14
Other Business
14.1
Appointment of a new clerk: Three candidates are to attend on Friday 7 February 2020 for interview. 
14.2
Cllr Cara Graham attended Lowestoft Community Partnership and joined the Steering Group for childhood obesity. A public health grant of £10,000 is to be allocated before the end of March.

14.3
Electoral Services have been notified of current vacancies on the Council, two for Oulton West and the single seat for Oulton East.  Advice will be sought also whether one councillor could be transferred from Oulton West to Oulton East by co-option.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 3 March 2020, 19.00 Oulton Community Centre.
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Meeting closed at 9.45pm.
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